
 

 

Stephen Kenyon CPFA 

Interim Executive Director of Resources and Regulation 

 

Our Ref  DWF/JOC/KB 

Your Ref   

Date   23rd May 2017 

Please ask for  Mr David Fowler 

Direct Line  0161 253 5518 

E-mail   d.w.fowler@bury.gov.uk 

 
By Email 
For the attention of 

Mr D Roberts 
 

 
Dear Mr Roberts 
 

Request for Information - Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
 

I write further to your e-mail of the 3rd May 2017 where you made the following 
request for information:  

 
Could you please provide information unmetalled roads with vehicular 
access, such as ORPAs, White Roads and UCRs. 

 
If available, could you please provide the information as KML, Shape or CSV 

format with parish name, parish number, unique track reference/usrn 
number and grid coordinates including waypoints for the tracks? 

 

The Council’s response to your request is as follows: 
 

Further to your request, I do not have the required licences from Ordnance Survey to 
release our Public Rights of Way as GIS data.  However, I can inform you that we 
have a representation of our definitive map which can be found on our web map site 

at the following location: 
 

http://www.bury.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=11359 
 
We do not use the terms you have given to describe them, though I assume you may 

be interested in Byways Open To All Traffic (BOATS).  Bury has 14 individual BOATS 
with a combined length of 6.5km.  However, they tend to be isolated within the 

highway network and do not form a connected network. 
 
I trust this answers your request. 

 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for 

an internal review.  Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of 
the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:  
 

FOIA Reviewing Officer 
Bury Council 

Knowsley Street 
Bury, BL9 0SW 

Electronic or fax service of Legal documents is not accepted 
 

3 Knowsley Place, Duke Street, Bury, BL9 0EJ 
www.bury.gov.uk 
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David Fowler 

Assistant Director 
(Localities) 

http://www.bury.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=11359


 

 

  

Should you further disagree with the decision following the appeal you may wish to 
contact the Information Commissioner’s Office: 
 

The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 

 
www.ico.org.uk  

Tel: 0303 123 1113 or 01625 545 745 
 
For transparency purposes, it is now the Council's policy to advise on the costs of 

dealing with each Freedom of Information request.  Please note that to deal with this 
request it has cost the Council £25.00. 

 
Should you have any queries regarding this, please contact me on the number above. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
D Fowler 
Assistant Director [Localities] 
 

http://www.ico.org.uk/

